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27 October 2008
Re: Submission: Portfolio Committee on Water Affairs and Forestry on the current National Water Act
Introduction 

I do not write this submission solely as an employee within the mining sector, I also write it as a concerned citizen of the Republic of South Africa.  This submission captures some concerns with regards to water resources management in South Africa, specifically within the mining sector.

Government oversees sustainable use and management of our natural resources, in a manner that ensures economic growth and development.  One of our greatest natural resources is WATER and many African countries, like South Africa, are sometimes strained with prolonged droughts.  Therefore like most other countries we manage our water resources within an integrated water resources management system.

In the Republic of South Africa (RSA), the National Water Act (NWA, 1998) and Water Services Act (WSA, 1997) govern integrated water resource management.  The Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry (DWAF) is appointed by National Government as the custodian of all water resources.  The Minister works with DWAF to fulfill this responsibility.  The NWA requires all water uses to be licensed and eleven water uses were identified.  The mining sector is also governed by the NWA and Government Notice 704 (1999) sets a number of regulations whereby the mining sector should manage their water resources.  A number of additional guidelines were recently published.

Description of concerns

Therefore before mining or associated activities are to operate they should have an integrated water use license (IWUL).  License conditions and Integrated Water and Water Management Plans (IWWMP) dictate how water resources should be managed and cared for.  However, ninety percent or more of mines do not have legal water licences and operate against draft IWULs. Licenses applications were submitted since 2001 and in some instances documentation had to be represented more than once as it are lost in the system.  

Within the mining sector two critical aspects were identified:

1) Long turnaround period from submitting an IWUL application linked to the lack of issuing licenses.  

2) Enforcement / Auditing of water resource use and management as the IWWMP’s are not approved therefore no clear direction on what to be measured against.

Turnaround period

It is proposed that DWAF appoint a group of specialists to assist in the review and issueing of IWULs.  The chairman of such specialist group should have delegated authority to approve and sign IWULs.  

Enforcement and Auditing

The specialist group could assist in the review of the IWULs .  This will ensure better management of our water resources and will ensure more clean water available for more socio-economic activities.

Closure

It is our wish that you view this as a positive contribution and that our suggestions may assist you to improve management of our water resources.

Kind regards,

Dr FS Botha
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